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Fifth Meeting of the FTAA Joint Government-Private Sector Committee of Experts on Electronic Commerce

August 30 to 1 September 1999
Summary Report of the Chair

1.
The Fifth Meeting of the FTAA Joint Government-Private Sector Committee of Experts on Electronic Commerce was held in Miami, USA from August 30 to September 1, 1999.  Senator Dale Marshall of Barbados chaired the meeting, with Rubén Morales from Guatemala as Vice-Chair.  Twenty-two (22) countries were represented by thirty-six (36) government officials and thirteen (13) private sector representatives.  The OAS and ECLAC provided support from the Tripartite Committee.

2.
The countries represented were: Argentina (*), Bahamas, Barbados, Bolivia(*), Brazil (*), Canada (*), Chile, Colombia (*), Costa Rica, Dominican Republic (*), Ecuador(*), El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru(*), Uruguay, USA(*) and Venezuela. (* indicates countries with private sector participation in the meeting).

3. The Chairman opened the meeting in plenary session by welcoming all delegates.   This was followed by a brief meeting of government representatives at which the agenda was approved.   

4. The plenary was reconvened and a methodology for the conduct of the work of the meeting was discussed.  The Chair proposed the creation of three drafting groups to work on the text of the Report.  The proposal was accepted by the delegates and the drafting groups commenced their work on the main body of the Report and on the recommendations to Ministers, based on submissions circulated by countries before the meeting.

5. The Committee met in final plenary session on September 1 to examine the texts of the drafting groups and to assemble the various sections into one consolidated text.  There was further discussion on minor stylistic issues before the draft Report was finally cleared for acceptance by the Government delegates.

6. The Chair convened a meeting of government-only representatives and presented the Report with recommendations to Ministers for approval by the delegates.  The Report was approved unanimously.  The Committee agreed that delegations could make suggestions, highlighting typos or non-substantive corrections such as regarding translation in the next few days. 

7. The Committee took note of the document prepared by the Tripartite Committee – Summary of the Committee’s Discussions on Issues Relevant to Electronic Commerce in the Western Hemisphere and decided that it is to be reviewed by delegations.  Written comments are to be sent to the Chairman by September 21st.  The office of the Chair will incorporate the comments and circulate a final document within a week of this date.  

8. It was agreed that the Summary shall be referenced in the Report of the Committee to Ministers but will not be annexed to it.  The Summary will be identified as a paper prepared under the responsibility of the Chair.

9. Additionally the question arose as to whether the Summary should be de-restricted and made available to the public. Since some delegations had no instructions on such a matter, it was agreed that delegations, when formulating their comments on the paper to be submitted by 21 September 1999, would also be invited to comment on the question of de-restriction, which could be addressed at the next TNC Meeting (14-15 October).

10. The meeting finally considered the status of the studies undertaken by the Tripartite Committee on a List of Indicators Relevant to the Determination of Internet “Readiness” of FTAA Members and a Compendium on the Legal and Regulatory Framework Relevant to the Operation of Electronic Commerce of the Western Hemisphere.  The delegations decided that the studies contained valuable information for future use and that this should be considered work in progress.  The Chair urged those delegations that have not yet submitted information for the two studies to do so at the earliest opportunity.  

